

The Winston Prouty Center for Child and Family Development provides inclusive education and family support to promote the success of children and families.



Dear Friends,

When young children start to learn new skills, they have to make multiple efforts, process new information, learn from disappointing results, work with others and at times, ask for help.

Like our young friends, we had a lot of learning to do in FY2021: adapting to new communication technologies while delivering services for families and children via telehealth; being creative with curriculum and outdoor classrooms in all weather; working together to implement health advisories from the Department of Health and CDC; making extra efforts to gather resources for families seeking permanent housing; listening to families to learn how we could best assist them.

As an organization we were quick to access outside help, including Coronavirus Relief Funds and PPP loans to assure our staff and services would be available in our community. We worked with a dynamic group of volunteers to continue our campus planning and development project, which will ensure Prouty's future financial stability, and joined in advocacy efforts that brought needed resources to Vermont's early childhood systems.

Although we know it will be some time before COVID-19 is no longer a concern we have to consider every day, the Prouty community has weathered this unusual year with grace, patience, and resilience. We are proud of how we are doing and want to share our progress with our friends. Thank you for the many ways you support our work.

Chlee

Chloe Learey
Executive Director



BOARD OF TRUSTEES -

Ann Allbee
President
Chris Campany
Vice President
Jenna Bagnall-Reilly
Treasurer
Anna Piergentili
Secretary
Tom Franks
Liz Harrison
Carla Lineback
Kristan Outwater
Charlotte Traas
Kate Trzaskos
Cindy Twombly

FY21 FINANCIALS*

Winston Prouty Co	AMPUS	
Campus Revenue		
Lease Income	\$	557,690
Grants & Foundations	\$	60,217
Total Campus Revenue	\$	617,907
Campus Expense	\$	779,264
Campus Net	\$	(161,357
Winston Prouty Center	PROGRA	MS
Program Revenue		
State of VT/Federal funds	\$	1,133,077
Tuition	\$	452,197
Grants & Foundations	\$	109,233
Community Gifts	\$	71,054
Bequests	\$	57,573
COVID related grants	\$	897,227
Total Program Revenue	\$	2,720,361
Program Expenses		
Administration	\$	511,717
Community Based Services	\$	907,761
Early Learning Center	\$	684,446
Rent	\$	70,000
Total Program Expenses	\$	2,173,925
Program Net	\$	497,900

^{*}Unaudited

STAFF -

Administration

Chloe Learey Lisa Whitney Margaret Atkinson Paula Schwartz Sarah DiNicola Willie Gussin

Community Based Services

Alison Wheeler **Amy Newton** Autumn Blais **Evon Valentine** Jean Vulté Jeanna Genest Kathy Hallock Katrina Morgan Kerri Beebe La-Shaunda Alley-Perry Lisa Atwater Luisa Oakley Mary Coogan Nancy McMahon Sally Pennington Sueño LeBlond Tonya Kangas Ty Morris **Wyatt Andrews**

Early Learning Center Alfred Hughes, Jr.

Alfred Hughes, Jr.
Allie Barrett
Alyssa Kelly
Amanda Cooke
Amy Hillock
Angela Kmiec
Ann Linge
Brenda Brewer
Honor Woodrow
Kathy Wright
Kim Simeon
Lexi Stebbins
Molly Robinson
Yuan-Yuan Li

Campus

Eric Ánnis Alex O'Brien



FY 2021 Program Highlights

The Early Learning Express Bookmobile brought books and resources to

34

classrooms and

9

community sites serving

475
children and
120

adults.



families caring for 55
children found or maintained

stable housing through our Family Supportive Housing Program. The Child and Adult Care Food Program connected

28

home and center-based childcare providers with nutrition education and

\$169,247

in funds to purchase healthy foods for

310 children.

Our campus is home to

34

businesses, employing

160

people with facilities to care for approximately

120 children.



48
children from
43

families attended our Early Learning Center safely utilizing our expanded outdoor facilities.

Our Community Based
Services Team responded to

referrals for services.

families were able to access mental health support via Children's Integrated Services. 592

children were able to attend high quality learning programs because of funding from the Child Care Financial Assistance Program.

The Child Care Referral Services assisted

167

families to locate childcare that fit their families' needs.



28 families caring for

children were able to visit and receive parenting support via our Supervised Visitation Program.





